AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

(THIS MEETING WAS A VIRTUAL MEETING)

OPENING STATEMENT: Mayor Keith S. Balla called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and stated the following: Under the provisions of N.J.S.A.10:4-6 et seq., notice of the time and place of this meeting was given by way of the Annual Meeting Notice to the to the Courier News, Echoes Sentinel, and Star Ledger, and posted at Borough Hall.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG and a MOMENT OF SILENCE FOR OUR SERVICE MEN AND WOMEN, SERVING HOME AND ABROAD.

ROLL CALL:

Robinson [P] Black [A] Goodloe [P] Eisenberg Knegten [P] Jubin [P] Martino [P]

Although not present at roll call, Council Member Black joined the meeting at 7:32 P.M.

Mayor Balla stated the following: "At our last Watchung Council meeting on Thursday July 30, 2020 the Council went into executive session to have confidential discussions with legal counsel. A council member was released from the executive session due to an appearance of a conflict of interest. The council resumed the confidential discussions with legal counsel. I was contacted by a resident on Sunday August 2nd who provided me with the detailed discussions which had taken place in the executive session. It appears that someone in the executive session either allowed a party to listen in on the session or relayed the details of what was discussed and verbatim language which had been expressed by specific council members. If so, this is a complete breach of the oath of office taken and a clear ethics violation by the individual who allowed the transmission of the confidential executive session discussions or who repeated the discussions to someone not in the meeting. If this ever happens again, I will authorize an investigation and if warranted formal ethic charges will be filed against the person."

The Mayor called upon Council President to provide the following report.

REPORT OF AD HOC COMMITTEE

• WIDE Committee – Council President Robinson started off by identifying the committee's mission statement, "We believe that our mission should be to transform and enrich our town and assure that is will be a place where all will thrive and grown, as we recognize everyone's value in ever changing global community." To date the committee has conducted 4 of the 5 meetings identified in the flyer that was mailed out to every household. In addition to the upcoming last scheduled meeting, the committee will host 1 more to cover anyone that was unable to make it any of the previous district meetings. That date will be identified at a later time. The meetings that the committee has had have been wide ranging and many stories of several forms of discrimination were shared. Committee Members participated in webinars produced by the Newark Regional Business Partnership. There were several principles presented that translate to communities of every size. The committee is also still reviewing police reports received.

Council Member Martino stated that he would like to unofficially add a letter to the WIDE committee name...an R for respect; the respect that everyone needs to have because without it, all of this is a waste of time. Council President Robinson and Council Member Jubin endorsed this idea.

■ Board of Education Collaboration — Council Member Jubin reported that notion of collaboration was discussed at the last special meeting with the renewal of the Phillips Field lease. It is the Borough's hope that the relationship between us and the Board of Education is strengthened. There should be shared services to keep the cost of services down for residents.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

- 1. Administration & Finance Council Member Jubin reported that there are 2 grant opportunities related to OEM through FEMA and wanted to take this opportunity to remind every aspect of the Borough that we should be attempting to find and apply for more grant opportunities. He called upon any resident with the knowledge of applying for grants that may want to help the Borough.
- 2. Police Council President Robinson reported that personnel matters were discussed as well as the request from the Board of Education for traffic support as schools move forward with having students resume live classes. Increases with traffic are expected since the buses must follow capacity guidelines established by the Governor's executive orders. It was reported that there might be the possibility of having police officers go into over time, but this matte is being closely monitored. Additionally, the current policies and procedures are being examined because of the establishment of the WIDE Committee and Police is amiable to improving their policies. Lastly, a letter received by Chief Cina was received on August 10th and read onto the record: "Dear Chief Cina, I wanted you to know how much I appreciated the concern of Officer Dunn during this past electrical outrage. Being on a well, I had no power, plus the road access was blocked by fallen trees and downed power lines. When

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

Officer Dunn discovered my dilemma, he immediately delivered a case of water and afterwards he even stopped by to make sure I was ok. His kindness and concern is truly appreciated, and it's a credit to your police force. Sincerely, Cynthia Lubeck." Council President praised the Police Department.

- 3. Public Works / Buildings and Grounds Council Member Black reported on the activities of Public Works as a result of Tropical Storm Isaias, the department was fully staffed. There were several trees down as well as utility poles, the department worked 44 man hours beyond their regular work hours to deal with all of the after effects of the storm. There were 3 locations were live power feeds that had to be secured by PSE&G before the department could remove any trees. This was all in addition to everyday responsibilities handled by DPW such as lawn maintenance, roadside remediation including potholes, clearing out catch basins, and the early morning disinfection of Borough Hall. As well as restrooms, playgrounds and equipment in the fields, and maintenance of the emergency generator. Council Member Black wanted to give an overall picture of the responsibilities of Public Works in hopes that the Council may support R13 on tonight's agenda.
- 4. Public Affairs Council Member Goodloe reminded everyone of the critical importance of responding to the Census, recent data received indicates that Watchung's response rate is only at 69.4% which is lower than the county's average response rate of 72.2%. Since Census data determines how funding is allocated, this may mean that Watchung is in jeopardy of not getting the federal funding it would otherwise deserve. The Census Bureau has also begun to send Census Takers to homes and this will be ongoing until the deadline to respond, which is October 31st.

Council President Robinson inquired if Council Member Goodloe had heard talks of moving up the deadline of the census, she wasn't sure if this movement was nationwide. Council Member Goodloe informed that she would look into this and report back.

Environmental – Council President Robinson reported that the Fall newsletter would have 2 articles from the commission, one on the virtues of dandelions and the other on healthy lawns/ healthy waterways to help residents identify ways to eliminate or reduce the use of synthetic pesticides or herbicides, which would in turn contribute to healthy waterways. The Green Team also met and there will be rain gardens coming to the Borough that will help them achieve re-certification as a Sustainable Jersey community.

Recreation – Council Member Black spoke on the field permits scheduled to be heard at this meeting and the extension of Mr. B's Fishing Camp. He hopes the Council can reach a consensus in allowing this extension. Administrator Damato stated that the same regulations would apply, Mr. B already has a covid plan in place that would be followed. Mayor Balla polled the Council and a consensus was reached to allow this extension. The extension would only be until September 10th. Council Member Black thanked Linda for all of her hard work into these applications.

Historical – Council Member Goodloe reported that the next meeting would be until September 9th at 7:30pm.

Board of Health – Council Member Jubin reported that the Board of Health recently met and primarily discussed covid updates. The Board inquired if the Borough had received any reimbursement for covid related expenses, it was estimated that approximately \$29,000 would have been returned for PPE and other related expenses. The state is overseeing the contact tracing operations, Rutgers University would be overseeing the training and hiring of 400 individuals hired by the state in addition to private groups. They had about 25,000 applicants that are being processed and it was clarified that the cost of training would be absorbed primarily by the state. There were some discussions with the school re-opening committee but any official communication will be forthcoming from the schools.

- 5. Fire Council Member Martino reported that the committee met on July 31st and discussed several items. The minutes are being prepared and will make it to the Council's agenda once finalized.
- 6. Laws/Ordinances Council Member Eisenberg Knegten had no report

REPORTS – OTHER:

7. Engineer – Borough Engineer Bruce Koch reported no change in the capital project report, however wanted to mention a memo submitted to Administrator Damato for non-traditional related projects that are construction ready. The deadline for submission is November 24th should the Council desire to move forward with anything.

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

- 8. Police Chief Chief Cina wanted to report on a nixle alert that was sent out yesterday regarding PSE&G going door to door to perform gas meter inspections. These are not mandatory, but strongly encouraged; PSE&G will be wearing PPE gear and will be able to be visibly identified as representatives of PSE&G. Just in case, there is also a number that residents can call with any questions, it is 800-436-7734
- 9. Fire Department Fire Chief DeSandolo reported 31 calls for service for the month of July, mounting a fabrication is nearing completion for the new apparatus, new gear washer and dryer was delivered and placed in service, members also staffed the fire headquarters for the duration of Hurricane Isaias and responded to multiple calls for service through the duration of the storm and for its aftermath.
 - Fire Official Czuba reported that as businesses continue to reopen their doors in the month of July, the number of in-person fire inspections has increased. In July there were 68 fire inspections and reinspections completed, the rules and deadlines for conduction school inspections of healthcare facilities have been temporarily relaxed with deadlines being extended until December 31st. He reported that the "Business Objects Program," has resumed, outstanding bills for life hazard use fees payable to the NJ Division of Fire Safety were distributed to multiple businesses. The origin and cause investigation of a fire on valley road was conducted. The fire resulted in the destruction of a detached, one-story structure used for recreation and storage, no injuries were reported but the cause of the fire is yet undetermined.
- 10. Rescue Squad Council President reported on behalf of the Rescue Squad, they sent their congratulations to Sarah Wilson on passing the Watchung Rescue Squad Driver's test to become their newest driver. She normally attends college in South Carolina, but since she is studying remotely she is happy to help out this fall. The American Heart Association and the American Red Cross have both extended their deadlines for anyone with CPR certifications expiring in the upcoming months. They'd like to recognize members who helped provide EMS coverage for Watchung before, during, and after tropical storm Isaias. They were also able to provide mutual aid to Hillsborough at the request of the County. The total calls for the month were 11 and year to date 112.
- 11. Emergency Management Emergency Coordinator Solon reported that the rapid release team provided 10 donation buckets of food to the police department which can serve a family of 4, four about 4 to 5 days. The water garden project was approved and work should begin next week on this, there were also site approvals granted by the Watchung Rescue Squad for 2 separate locations due to the underground sprinkler system. The tropical response time was excellent, everyone worked together and commends all first responders for their wonderful job. The cooling center was open for any residents in need; there were roughly 1100 residents without power but all of them regained power the following Tuesday. FEMA requested a preliminary damage assessment from the Borough, it was estimated that approximately \$5,000 was for debris removal and approximately \$6,500 for overtime costs. There is yet to be any confirmation on whether the Borough is going to receive any reimbursement for this storm. The covid plans for Warren Baseball and Softball and Little League are currently being reviewed, the applicants might need to tweak their plans in order to follow the executive orders in place. Under direction of the NJ State Police, OEM Coordinator Solon is also reviewing the Watchung Schools Restart and Recover Plan to ensure 10 critical areas of operation are met.
- 12. Attorney Attorney Murphy had no report
- 13. Clerk Clerk Gil reported that the Bourgh's fall newsletter would be mailed out at the end of next week. At the time of this publication, the Borough was still waiting on official updates for the November election. However, the Governor recently declared that the November 3rd General Election would primarily be vote-by-mail.
- 14. Administrator Administrator Damato was pleased to report that he had no updates on covid cases since the last meeting, it appears that the numbers are flat for now. The Borough has received applications for the posted position for Public Works and interviews will soon start, it is expected that by the next meeting we should have an individual to present to the Council. An Outdoor Dining permit for TGI Friday's was revised as they wanted to expand onto a different part of their parking lot. The Welcome to Watchung signs are ready to be picked up, once Council considers R10 on tonight's agenda so that they may be installed in the coming weeks.
- 15. Wildlife Committee Council Member Jubin reported that the Committee met on August 10th to discuss how they would operate going forward, they would primarily focus on deer and geese management. They discussed deer data received. Since the fall count will not be taking place because of the current pandemic, the Committee is hopeful that the Council would consider including on their 2021 budget room to conduct a deer count. It is the committee's desire to identify highly trafficked deer areas so that more signs could be placed in those areas as well as reducing the speed limit. The next meeting is scheduled for September 14th.

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

Council President Robinson explained that the Green Team would have an impact on their ability to achieve certain points for certification. It might be best to refer something over to Laws and Ordinances to enable the Wildlife Management Advisory Committee to manage other wildlife to be consistent with the county. Council Member Jubin stated he would bring forth this recommendation to the Committee and invited Council President Robinson to their next meeting.

- 16. Youth Services Council President Robinson reported that a meeting is upcoming and that they have been asked to identify some of the destinations for the grant money previously received.
- 17. Planning Board Council Member Martino reported that the Board met on August 18th and no new application were reviewed. The Board is currently reviewing the 10-year master plan and following all guidelines to host the publics input, as required by law.
- 18. Board of Education Council Member Eisenberg Knegten reported that the Board met on August 3rd and introduced a tentative opening plan, the district is currently moving towards a hybrid plan broken down into two cohorts by alphabetical order. Cohort A would begin in-person learning on September 8th Mondays and Tuesdays for half-sessions, Wednesdays would be a virtual day and Cohort B would begin on September 10th and they would be in-person sessions on Thursdays and Fridays for half-day sessions. Surveys were sent out last Friday asking families to commit to either fully virtual or hybrid plan at least for the first marking period. The next meeting is scheduled for August 24th.

Council Member Martino thanked the Board of Education for meeting with Borough officials to further open the lines of communication between the two entities.

- 19. Municipal Alliance Council Member Black had no report
- 20. Library Advisory Board Council Member Goodloe looked into the census deadline question posed previously by Council President Robinson, the deadline was shortened to September 30th. This recent announcement came from the White House. In regards to the Library, they have been operating since July, they are open Monday through Thursday 10am to 8pm and 10am-6pm Friday to Saturday and all covid protocols are being followed. During the storm, the library made itself available to residents as a cooling center, virtual programs are still on-going.

Council Member Martino inquired on the status of the library grant and any rendering of the new library and recommended that it be shared on the Borough's website. Mayor Balla stated that any updates would be by the end of September or early October.

Council Member Jubin mentioned that Union County Library was applying for covid grant monies and inquired if Somerset County Library was doing the same. Council Member Goodloe stated she would look into this and report back.

PUBLIC PORTION / AGENDA ITEMS ONLY

Bruce Rock, Lakeview Avenue, spoke on covid cases and the data that is reported. In regards to the Fishing Camp being extended, school is opening up soon and he suggests that this matter be checked. As for PSE&G knocking on doors, Mr. Rock urges that someone make a recommendation to PSE&G that they reach out to residents and schedule appointments.

Frank Bisignano, Jared Court, spoke on Phillips Field and mentioned that he had sent pictures of the field to Mayor and Council. He believes that the Borough may not be doing the right thing during this pandemic by not having fields open for kids to play on. He urged Council that they concentrate on these matters and that they take ownership on matters that they have failed in. He stressed the importance of maintaining fields for our youth during these times and making that a priority.

Council Member Jubin thanked Mr. Bisignano for bringing this matter to their attention. In line with what has been said, it is the Council's goal to properly identify the shared responsibilities to ensure compliance from both entities. The goal is the make Watchung the best place.

Council Member Black mentioned that once he read the email from Mr. Bisignano, he reached out to Public Works Manager to expedite the whole process. It is why he hopes the Council supports R13, to add manpower to the Department of Public Works.

Council Member Eisenberg Knegten also thanked Mr. Bisignano for bringing this to Council's attention and stated that she is in full support of moving forward with what is necessary to bring resolution to this matter.

Council Member Martino expressed that it was an embarrassment and that this will be looked into. Council Member Martino mentioned that he recommended overtime to bring a crew over the weekend to assist

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

with grounds maintenance to ensure the Borough is taken care of. He assured that this would be looked into.

Mayor Balla also thanked Mr. Bisignano for bringing this matter to their attention. The Mayor expressed the Boroughs desire to make Watchung a much better place than what it was before. He agreed that it was an embarrassment and that they all had to step up and do more for the Borough and get more people for Public Works. He believes that Watchung needs to be the coveted area where everyone wants to move.

Rhea Williams, Kappelmann Dr, resident and member of the IDEA Committee expressed their eagerness to partner with the Mayor and Council in relation to their commitment statement and what was discussed on the July 16th meeting. They were encouraged to hear the reports of the Council's WIDE Committee and reaffirmed their desire to keep working together.

DISCUSSION

Administrator Damato informed the Mayor and Council that the NJ Department of Agriculture sent the Borough a letter regarding the detection of Gypsy moth eggs and conducting a survey. He recommended that the Borough move forward with the State conducting the survey.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

CONSENT AGENDA: Matters listed within the Consent Agenda were unanimously adopted following a motion by Council President Robinson and second by Council Member Eisenberg Knegten and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

Acknowledging Receipt of the following Borough Reports:

Planning Board Meeting Minutes June 16, 2020

Wildlife Management Advisory

Committee Meeting Minutes

Board of Adjustment Meeting Minutes

July 9, 2020

Building Department Monthly Report

July 2020

Fire Prevention Monthly Report

July 2020

Acknowledging Receipt of the following Correspondence:

- #22 Borough of North Plainfield 7/30/20 Notice of Ordinance on final reading #20-06 to amend section 22-113, "AHO Affordable Housing Overlay Zone" and section 22-133 "Inclusionary Housing Requirements for rezoning and variances"; Public Hearing to be held at their next regularly scheduled meeting c: M & C, JD, Pl. Board
- #23 Borough of North Plainfield 8/4/20 Notice of Public Hearing on Master Plan Amendment; Re: Housing Element and Fair Share Plan of the Master Plan Public Hearing to be held on August 12, 2020 c: M & C, JD, Pl. Board
- #24- City of Plainfield Planning Board 7/27/20 Notice of Public Hearing on Master Plan; Re: Virtual Public Hearing to consider adoption of proposed Master Plan to replace existing Master Plan in its entirety. Public Hearing to be held August 6, 2020 c: M & C, JD, Pl. Board
- #25- Township of Scotch Plains 8/06/20 Notice of Introduction of five (5) Ordinances; #2020-06 Re: Re-zone Block 5503, Lot 1-2650 Route 22 from R2 Residential to B-3 Highway Business Zone. Public Hearing to be held on August 18, 2020 c: M & C, JD, Pl. Board

Ordinances #2020-09, 2020-10, 2020-11 Re: The proposed Zoning Ordinances create an inclusionary overlay zone district for certain properties in the Downtown Tiers 1-3, in compliance with the Township's Affordable Housing Obligation. Public Hearing to be Held August 18, 2020 c: M & C, JD, Pl. Board

Ordinance #2020-15 Re: amending the Code to Permit Deer Fencing. Public Hearing to be held on August 18, 2020 c: M & C, JD, Pl. Board

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

Acknowledgment and Acceptance of the following letter of Resignation:

#26- Arlene McCoy 07/22/20 Letter of Resignation as Assistant Engineer, effective September 10, 2020 c: M & C, JD

Mayor Balla added a new item to include a letter received from the Kaleidoscope of Hope and ovarian cancer foundation. They are requesting the Borough's permission to display teal ribbons during the month of September to create more awareness about this disease. Mayor Balla asked for a motion to approve from the Council.

Motion to approve made by Council Member Jubin, second by Council President Robinson. Upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

CONSENT AGENDA RESOLUTIONS: The Consent Agenda resolutions listed below were unanimously adopted following a motion by Council President Robinson and second by Council Member Goodloe and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

R1: Purchase Orders over \$2,000 – P & R Concrete Corp (9/11 Memorial Sidewalk)

Solitude Lake Mgmt. (PW- Lighting Upgrade / Fountain) Auto Rebuilder (PD – Vehicle Repair) Deegan Roofing (840 Somerset Street Roof Installation)

Deegan Roofing (840 Somerset Street Roof Installation Evaclean (PW-Touchless Disinfection & Sanitizing System)

Authorize Extension of 3rd Quarter Tax Payment Grace Period / August 31, 2020

R3: Appointing Alternate Member to the Planning Board

Council Member Jubin inquired on the payment for Auto Rebuilder which was for striking a deer. He inquired on why insurance wouldn't cover that. Administrator Damato will look into this question and report back.

NON-CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS: Items listed below were individually addressed and acted upon accordingly. Council reserves the right to refer an item to Committee for further review and discussion.

R5: Payment of Bills

R2:

Council Member Jubin moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Eisenberg Knegten and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino,

Council Member Martino inquired on the payment for the portable john. Administrator Damato stated he would hold the check to inquire on this item and report to Council before releasing any payment on this item.

R6: Authorize Amendment of Strategic Plan – Watchung Hills Regional Municipal Alliance Grant 2020 / 2021

Council Member Black moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Goodloe and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

R7: Authorize salary adjustment – Fire Official

Council Member Martino moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Black and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

R8: Authorize renewal of liquor license 2020-2021 – TGI Fridays, Inc. and TOCCI Restaurant Inc. dba Water & Wine Ristorante

Council Member Jubin moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Goodloe and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

R9: Authorize License Agreement with Somerset County – Blue Star Memorial

Council Member Black moved the above resolution, second by Council President Robinson and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

R10: Authorize Hold Harmless Agreement with Somerset County – *Welcome to Watchung Signs*

Council Member Black moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Goodloe and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

R11: Authorize extension of Temporary Outdoor Dining Resolution R10: 06/04/10

Council Member Eisenberg Knegten moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Black and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

Council Member Eisenberg Knegten voiced her support of the Borough's local business' and hopes that this provides some temporary relief to them.

R12: Authorize field permit(s) for use of Philips Field

Council Member Black moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Eisenberg Knegten and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

Clerk read onto the record that this resolution was revised prior to the start of the meeting to incorporate a clause that all approvals are subject to approval by the Office of Emergency Management and Board of Health in addition to having a complete file.

Council Member Jubin expressed that it is not the intention of the Borough to hold up any permits for our youth, however given the current situation, it is the Borough's responsibility to ensure all proper procedures are being met.

R13: Authorize appointment of Public Works Laborer/ Driver Probationary – full time

Mayor Balla pulled this resolution as the Borough will be posting this position first before proceeding. Council Member Black advocated to add additional hours to the new part-time employee who signed a waiver for benefits. There is a serious need to add more manpower to the Department of Public Works now.

Council Member Martino expressed concerns on hiring someone full-time immediately instead of following protocols that are trying to be implemented by the Council's WIDER Committee. The goal is to be more inclusive and have a wide pool of applicants. He suggested adding part-timers if necessary, but to have a more inclusive process on hiring someone full-time with benefits.

Administrator Damato explained that this position is probationary, not permanent.

Council Member Black implored the Council on adding members to the Department of Public Works in any way in which it could be expedited. Mayor Balla stated that he would like to add two part-timers to the Department; perhaps from a pool of applicants that already submitted their resumes the first-time. If necessary, DPW could also go into overtime. Administrator Damato stated he would move forward with the Council's desire.

PUBLIC PORTION - GENERAL DISCUSSION

Karen Locke, Treasurer of Watchung PTO, thanked the Borough for their support during Food Truck Fridays at Bayberry's parking lot, which is extending until September 4th.

R4: Authorize Executive Session – Personnel Matters and Contract Negotiations

Council President Black moved the above resolution, second by Council Member Jubin and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Black, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye."

At 10:56 PM the meeting resumed and Council President motioned to return to meeting, second by Council Member Jubin, upon roll all the vote was as follows: Robinson, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye,"; Council Member Black was absent.

R7: Amendment of Authorization of salary adjustment – Fire Official

Council Member Martino moved to amend the above resolution, second by Council President Robinson to amend and clarify that this resolution is retroactive to April 8, 2020 which is the year Fire Official completed 1-year. Upon roll call the vote was as follows:

AUGUST 20, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

Council Member Goodloe moved to adopt the above resolution as amended, second by Council President Robinson and upon roll call the vote was as follows: Robinson, Goodloe, Eisenberg Knegten, Jubin, Martino, "aye." Council Member Black was absent.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned to the Call of the Chair at 11:00 P.M. The next regular meeting of the Mayor and Council is scheduled to be held on September 3, 2020 at 7:30 P.M.